NEWHALL PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes Meeting of the above Council,

on Wednesday 13th August 2025
at Aston Chapel, Wrenbury Road, Aston, at 7.30 p.m.
Councillors: 
J. Batho (Chairman), E. Forshaw (Vice Chairman), Mrs J. Fenton, and ten members of the public
Opportunity for Parishioners to speak (maximum of 10 minutes will be allocated for this item and maximum of 3 Minutes per parishioner – as per Newhall Parish Council Standing Orders).
N. Spicer spoke outlining the main points of objection which he wished to raise – 16 main points. Further the application was nothing new to the reasons given for previous refusal.
1.

Apologies:
A.G. Lawrence (Clerk), I. Wilkinson,  R. Hibbert, Emma Sedgwick, Clr R. Bailey
2.
Declaration of Interest – if a member is present at a meeting of the authority, and they have a disclosable pecuniary in any matter to be considered or being considered at the meeting, they cannot take part in any discussion of the matter at the meeting or vote on it.  They should disclose the interest to the meeting and follow the Council’s Code of Conduct.

3.
Minutes of last meeting held 7th July 2025 were unanimously confirmed as a true and correct record on the 
prop., E. Forshaw, sec., Mrs J. Fenton
4.
Matters Arising - none
5.
Planning Applications:
I. Applications received since last meeting

a.

RE: 25/1811/HOUS Householder
Site address: 4 Aston House Way, Aston, Nantwich, Cheshire East, CW5 8FY

Development Proposal: Erection of single storey rear extension.

No representation made

b.

RE: 25/2284/HOUS Householder
Site address: Pinnacle Farm Coole Lane, Newhall, Nantwich, Cheshire East, CW5 8AY

Development Proposal: New garage and stables

No representation made

II.
Applications/Planning Matters before this meeting
a.

RE: 25/2737/PIP Permission in Principle
Site address: Land West of Sheppenhall Lane, Aston, Nantwich CW5 8DT

Development Proposal: Permission in Principle for 9 dwellings
The Chairman invited comments from members of the public, the Parish Council then discussed the application, and unanimously agreed to submit the following comments:-
· Newhall Parish Council wish to object to planning application 25/23/37/pip and ask the following points be considered.

· Flooding is an ongoing issue within Aston and will be exasperated by this development. The site is a flood plain and natural soak away.

· The application does not fit with the Newhall Neighbourhood plan, note 6.1, 6.2, 6.3, 6.4 and 6.6 of the plan, also the site is outside the village boundary.  

· Sheppenhall Lane is unsuitable for further increase in traffic as it is a designated lane, a single carriageway lane. Also the crossroads of Sheppenhall Lane and the A530 continues to be a dangerous junction.


· The local infrastructure is inadequate for further development, Wrenbury school is currently at capacity, public transport is very limited.


· There would be serious environmental damage as the site currently hosts owls, newts, and three species of bats.


· Newhall has fulfilled and exceeded its quota of residential development.


In addition Newhall Parish Council will contact CE Flood Risk Team and Utd Utilities, Also Clr R. Bailey will make representation for the application to called before Committee
6.
 Next Meeting: Monday 29th September 2025
